
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, June 11, 2018 

7:00 p.m.  

Youth Center 

16 Park Road 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Monty Stephens, Chris Borjian, Alexis Lynch  

Staff in attendance:  Maria Baird, Recreation & Community Services Manager, Events.   

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.   The minutes of the May 14th meeting were 

approved.  

 

New Business 

 

1. Peri Park playground update – Chris, Alexis, and Maria gave a report on the 

status of the playground renovation.  Anne, Maria, and Richard Sloan met with 

Mark Lockaby, Public Works Manager, two weeks ago.  Richard briefed Mark on 

what the foundation will be (wood chips), and discussed the parameters of the 

project.  A sub-committee meeting took place last week, with Anne, Richard, 

Chris, Alexis and Maria.  At this meeting, design and events were discussed.  The 

plan is to keep the same footprint of the playground, and re-use some of the 

structures, such as the slides, that are in good condition.  The next step is for 

Richard to take measurements of the playground, which will allow him to get an 

estimate for the foundation and the groundwork.  This information will be 

presented at the July 9th PARC meeting.    

 

2. Measure A report – Monty announced he had attended the meeting, and $26,000 

was allocated to the Peri Park playground renovation for this year, bringing the 

total to $50,000 over a two year period.  

 

3. Re-cap of Fairfax Festival-  Maria announced she had staffed a Volunteers table 

at Ecofest over the two days.  Recreation literature was distributed, included 

guides, summer camp flyers, and senior programming brochures.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  Next meeting will be on July 9th. 

 


